ROXBORO N.S. AGREED REPORT - BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING

Date: 09/04/2025

- The Board of Management ratified the following policies:
 - 1. Grievance procedure
 - 2. Complaints procedure
 - 3. Visual Arts
 - 4. SPHE
 - 5. Homework
- Parents are reminded of the school's Child Safeguarding Statement and Risk Assessment which is available on our website and in hard copy from the office.
- The Board appointed a contractor for PV panels.
- Flooring upgrade approved for 4 classrooms and the office.
- Enrolment offers 35 accepted.
- Calendar 25/26 approved.
- Uniform survey for parents to be circulated. Final decision to be made by the board at May meeting.
- Bí Cineálta first policy draft and survey results discussed.
- PA sponsored walk & picnic fundraiser for infant yard equipment approved.
- FSSU confirmation of submission of financial accounts presented.
- After school guitar lessons by staff member approved.
- Confirmation took place on April 1st and was a great success. Holy Communion is scheduled for May 24th and the Sacrament of Penance was celebrated in March. Thank you to all involved in sacramental preparation for their hard work.
- In recent weeks, teachers have completed Internet Safety Week and the Stay Safe Programme. We have enjoyed Seachtain na Gaeilge.
- School tours for all classes have been booked.
- Lots of sport ladies & boys football competitions, hurling, camogie and basketball and also, swimming lessons in May/June for 1st-3rd classes. 6th class will begin the Cycle Safe programme after Easter.
- Great success was had at the schools Scór competition with medals for the quiz, ballad group and instrumental. Well done to all the children who competed and their teachers.
- We held a Book Fair in the school in March and earned over €1600 worth of books for our school library. Thank you to the parents who supported the fair.
- Staff Meetings were held in March & April as part of our Croke Park hours. We completed fire safety training. We have been working on SPHE, Art, Homework and Bí Cineálta.
- Class allocations for 25/26 have been completed in consultation with teachers and will be communicated to parents in the newsletter after Easter.
- Building project to be communicated to parents in newsletter.
- Active Week will take place June 9th-13th.
- Infant Induction has been scheduled for June 16th and 6th class Graduation on June 18th

Signed:

Gillian McBride